
 

Disclaimer: The views and opinions expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily those of the Club’s Committee, Members or the Editors and may be incorrect 
LROC KZN Jan 2012 Page 1 

 

Ed’s comment, "The 

newsletter is published 
regularly on an irregular basis 
every month, printed as and 
when it seems fit and 
delivered when it suits. It will 
be late on your time, but on 
time, on my time.” 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
      

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Yodel-lay-hee-hoo…….Yes it’s me again. ………………I’m back! 
 

Happy 2012 to all our members, fellow followers of the Mayan calendar, conspiracy 
theorists and searchers of the lost city of Atlantis. May your differentials continue to  

diff, your lockers persistently lock and your Rovers generally rove with nary a 

breakdown or seriously pricey mishap in the year ahead.  
 

I trust you are all well and have recovered fully from your Yuletide exuberances, and 
that if you were travelling over the Christmas period that your journeys were 

uneventful and that most importantly,  you all arrived home safe and sound to eagerly 

await the arrival of your January newsletter. 
 

 Good…….I am glad to hear it! 
 

It’s hard to believe that the holidays are over and it is back to the grindstone for 
another year of slaving at the galley oars, and even harder to kick-start the cogs in my 

helmet, which have literally seized up in the damp climes of the December humidity.  

 
Rumour has it some of our members travelled to exotic destinations over December, 

and it would be a good idea for those who are willing, to share their adventures with 
us, so come on Chaps and Chapesses,  get your literary genius in gear, prime your 

guinea fowl quills with  Parker’s finest and make your Ed’s day by sending an article for 

publication in the next issue. 
 

Maybe some of you out there received something unusual for Christmas and would like 
to share the excitement of having received that new toy you have always been after 

with us. 
 

Despite my best efforts to draw Santa, Mrs Claws and the Elves attention to make 

some significant contributions to  the Help-a-pauper-Editor-upgrade-his-Defender-Fund 
(see December newsletter), alas my December issue was obviously not read properly, 

or else that short little fat bearded illiterate b--------d with his host of little green fairies 
in their spandex tights and that pathetic excuse for a vehicle he calls a sled, just didn’t 

give a damn!  

 

LANDROVING 
IN KZN 

 

2011 COMMITTEE 
 
 

 

Kenneth Jones 
Chairman 

Cell: 084 509 1427 
Chairman@landroverclub.za.org 

Vehicles: Defender 110 DC TD5 

 Defender Hybrid (Snail) 
 

Newsletter Editor  
Brian Moore 

Cell: 0828420064 
Newsletter@landroverclub.za.org. 

Vehicle: Defender 110 Td5 
 
 

Gavin McKenzie 
Membership 

Tel: 031- 2661175(h) 
membership@landroverclub.za.org 

Vehicle: Defender 90 TDi 
  
 

George Goswell 

Events/Trails/Gates 
Tel: 031-7002300 (h) 

Cell: 0836581324 
trails@landroverclub.za.org 
Vehicles: Series 111S HT 

Range Rover 3 door V8 
 

Paul Stanley 
PRO 

Cell: 082 7777 976 
pro@landroverclub.za.org 

Vehicle: Puma 90 
 

Johan Scheepers 
Social Events 

Cell: 082 3552 344 
social@landroverclub.za.org 

Vehicles: 

Range Rover P38 
Defender 110 v8 

Disco11 v8 
Series  

 

 
Brendan Mitchell 

Webmaster/Treasurer 

Tel:031 7678150 
Cell: 0832824318 

web@landroverclub.za.org 
Vehicle: Defender 110 TD5 

Disco 11 v8 
 

Leon Jacobs 
Regalia 

Cell: 073 214 7756 
Regalia@landroverclub.za.org 

Range Rover V8 
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Fat dude!, ………….May the fleas of a thousand Caribu infest your Barathea girded loins and may your fingers turn to size 
6-0 fish hooks.  Get a life!  

 
By the way, a word of advice………………Don’t ever buy a Land Rover Defender, as the only wave you’ll get from me will 

be of the single finger variety! …………………..And if I ever catch you eating my biltong and drinking my Blue Label in my 

side tent again, I’ll personally shove that little tree with the pointy star so far up your podgy posterior, you’ll need a Warn 
winch to extract it.  

 
Let’s hear your “Ho ….bloody…….. Ho” then!!!!!!....    You oversized, fat, tight-fisted, Wally! 

 
HAH!………………………………….There, I feel much better already! 

 

Having now got that off my chest, it was not all doom and gloom at the last mobile outpost of the eastern front, Fort 
Moowah, as at least I did receive, courtesy of the annual Solly Kramer refund on my Carling Black Label quart bottles, the 

December issue of Land Rover International  ( For those moments of quiet contemplation in the Great Hall of China)  and 
courtesy of the Worn Wench a new Speedo (christened. the  “ Under-butt-Nut-hut” by Randy and Lover), to proudly  

wear on the outside of my Waterproof Lederhosen, when masquerading as Captain Cook on the murky dol-drummed 

waters of Mudmar Dam, or,  when flexing my Schwarzenneger calves at the next Push- the- Landy- to- the- gates 
challenge . 

 
Special offer to all lady members only – Limited Edition 2012 Editor pin-up can be made available on request!  Price will 

be slightly discounted to due to the Mayan calendar December deficit, but don’t delay – demand is expected to exceed 
available stocks.  

 

 
 
  

  
   

 
Apart from that, my personal lifetime treasure trove of Christmas Gifts, Editor and Super-Dad, for the use of,  was 

bolstered by a handy little portable braai, a set of silver goblets (to toast my looming eviction from the house by the 
Worn Wench?) and a roll up sleeping mat courtesy of Mater and Pater for,  I guess,  when I have to sleep a long ,long 

way from home, complete with a built in reflective coating for tanning my Schwarzenegger calves (or to signal overhead 
rescue parties!) and the piece de resistance,  a designer t-shirt proudly displaying a variant of our favourite brand for the 

morning after the AGM, so it was not all bad news. 

 
Ah well, I guess there’s always next time, assuming the Annunuki from the 12th planet get their facts wrong and don’t 

return to destroy us all with their gamma death rays on or before the 21st of December this year. Watch this space! (If 
you will excuse the pun) 

 

 
ED. 
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OBSERVATIONS, RESERVATIONS, COMMENDATIONS 
 
The Good 
 
The of absolute freedom of annual leave and the ability to get up at whatever time of day suits you, eat when you feel like 
it, sleep when you feel like it, travel…………Aaaaaaaah……, the good life!  

 
 
And the Bad…….. 

Back to work, the lack of freedom to get up at whatever time of day suits you,  too little sleep and just when you don’t 
need it, business travel………………Aaaaargh………… the cruel life!   

 
 

 (…. now for the Ugly) 

 

Italian Cruise ship captain Francesco Schettino began his new job as a bus driver yesterday… 
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DID YOU KNOW…? 

 An interesting article received via George Goswell, which given the current decimation of our rhino population is topical 

 

Wilbur Smith ---A factual account 
 
The plight of the Black Rhinoceros is, or course, due mostly to the value of its horn and the ferocious poaching that this 
engenders. However, a contributory factor to the declining rhino population is the animals disorganized mating habits.   It 
seems that the female rhino only becomes receptive to the male’s attentions every three years or so, while the male only 
becomes interested in her at the same intervals.   A condition known quite appropriately as “Must”.   The problem is one 
of synchronization, for their amorous inclinations do not always coincide.  

In the early Sixties, I was invited, along with a host of journalists and other luminaries, to be present at an attempt 
by the Rhodesian Game and Tsetse Department to solve this problem of poor timing. 
The idea was to capture a male rhino and induce him to deliver up that which could be stored until that day in the distant 
future when his mate’s fancy turned lightly to thoughts of love.  

We departed from the Zambezi Valley in an impressive convoy of trucks and Landrovers, counting in our midst 
non-other than the Director of the game department in person, together with his minions, a veterinary surgeon, an 
electrician and sundry other technicians, all deemed necessary to make the harvest. 

The local game scouts had been sent out to scout the bush for the largest, most virile rhino they could find.  They 
had done their job to perfection and led us to a beast at least the size of a small granite koppie with a horn on his nose 
considerably longer than my arm. 

The trick was to get this monster into a robust mobile pen, which had been constructed to accommodate him. 
With the Director of the Game Department shouting frantic orders from the safety of the largest truck, the pursuit 

was on.   The tumult and the shouting were apocalyptic.   Clouds of dust flew in all directions, trees, and vegetation were 
destroyed, game scouts scattered like chaff, but finally the Rhino had about a litre of narcotics shot into his rump and his 
mood became dreamy and benign. 

With forty game guards heaving and shoving, and the Director still shouting orders from the truck, the rhino was 
wedged into his cage, and stood there with a happy grin on his face. 

At this stage, the Director deemed it safe to emerge from the cab of his truck and he came amongst us 
resplendent in starched and immaculately ironed bush jacket with a colourful silk scarf at this throat.   With an imperial 
gesture, he ordered the portable electric generator to be brought forward and positioned behind the captured animal.   
This was a machine, which was capable of lighting up a small city, and it was equipped with two wheels that made it 
resemble a roman chariot. 

The Director climbed up on the generator to better address us.   We gathered around attentively while he 
explained what was to happen next. 

It seemed that the only way to get what we had come for was to introduce an electrode into the rhino’s rear end, 
and to deliver a mild electric shock, no more than a few volts, which would be enough to pull his trigger for him. 

The Director gave another order and the veterinary surgeon greased something that looked like an acoustic 
torpedo and which was attached to the generator with sturdy insulated wires.   He then went up behind the somnolent 
beast and thrust it up him to a full arms length, at which the Rhino opened his eyes very wide indeed. 

The veterinary and his two assistants now moved into position with a large bucket and assumed expectant 
expressions.   We, the audience, crowded closer so as not to miss a single detail of the drama.   The Director still 
mounted on the generator trailer, nodded to the electrician who threw the switch and chaos reigned.   In the subsequent 
departmental enquiry the blame was placed squarely on the shoulders of the electrician.   It seems that in the heat of the 
moment his wits had deserted him and instead of connecting up his apparatus to deliver a gentle 5 volts, he had crossed 
his wires and the Rhino received a full 500 volts up his rear end. 

His reaction was spectacular. Four tons of Rhinoceros shot six feet straight up in the air. The cage, made of great 
timber baulks, exploded into it’s separate pieces and the Rhinoceros now very much awake, took off at a gallop. 

We, the audience, were no less sprightly. We took to the trees with alacrity. This was the only occasion on which I 
have ever been passed by two journalists half way up a mopane tree. 

From the top branches we beheld an amazing sight, for the chariot was still connected to the Rhinoceros per 
rectum, and the director of the game department was still mounted upon it, very much like Ben Hur, the charioteer. 

As they disappeared from view, the Rhinoceros was snorting and blowing like a steam locomotive and the 
Director was clinging to the front rail of his chariot and howling like the north wind, which only encouraged the beast to 
greater speed. 

The story has a happy ending for the following day after the director had returned hurriedly to his office in 
Salisbury, another male Rhinoceros was captured and caged and this time the electrician got his wiring right. 
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I can still see the Rhinoceros’s expression of surprised gratification as the switch was thrown.   You could almost 
hear him think to himself.  Oh Boy!  I didn’t think this was going to happen to me for at least another three years. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
THE DUZI CANOE MARATHON – SPECIAL APPEAL 

 
Reminder that Goerge has requested, for member volunteers to participate in next year’s Duzi marshalling exercise. I 
again enclose the edited extract of his pre-meeting message to the committee, for members to read. 
 
Anybody wising to assist is requested to please contact George as soon as possible, if you have not already done so. 

  
Just to keep you in the loop i.c.w. the Duzi.  Next year will be the 61st Duzi. 
  
As you are all aware the LROC has been involved in the Duzi in two roles for over 20 years, 19 of these years running the 
boat pounds at the start on day 1 and the last 13 years handling the traffic marshalling along the route at key spectator 
points. The Natal Canoe Club (NCC) who host the event have a new chairman who has brought in an outside consultant 
to help formulate a strategic growth plan for the next 5 years and beyond. The Duzi is run by a separate committee 
consisting of 3 members (Chairman, secretary and treasurer) who are voted onto the Duzi committee by the NCC and the 
rest of the Duzi committee are volunteers. The LROC holds one of these committee portfolio's, Traffic. Only 1 person on 
the NCC and Duzi committee gets paid and that's the secretary as she is employed full time by the NCC. All the rest of 
the committee and the few hundred volunteers do it for the satisfaction of just being part of the largest 3 day canoe 
marathon in the world. I have done 12 Duzi's and each one has been different, in fact FUN providing you approach the 
Duzi with Fun on your mind.  
  
We require about 20 members on each of the 3 days. 

  
The core of our Duzi support has come from members (11) who have done 10 or more Duzi’s, but many of these 
members are no longer available for 2012. 
  

Regards GEORGE GOSWELL 

 
 
 
 
 
EDITORIAL APPEAL 
 
A PERSONAL APPEAL TO ALL MEMBERS! 
 
It is logistically not always possible for the Ed. to attend events, and it would really be appreciated if members would send 
the odd e-mail with some form of commentary on the particular event being attended. It really does not have to be a long 
winded summary. Just a short e-mail with the odd photo or so would really help me keep membership informed. George , 
Ken and Brendan really do their utmost to help me when in desperate need of info, for which I must extend a personal 
word of gratitude,but there must be more people out there who could help out from time to time. 
 
Placing photo’s etc on the FB site is cool, but often does not help me when editorial information is lacking. 
 
I really would value your help from time to time. 
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RECENT EVENTS 
 
GATES 
 
Owing to the fact that I and some of my more regular contributors to the newsletter were unable to attend the first gates 
event, I am unable to update you formally on the first gates event of 2012, but will try my best to do so in the coming 
weeks. You have my unreserved apologies. 
 
It does appear however as if the day was not very well attended, as our normal gates events go,with only 9 or so vehicles 
participating.   
 
If there are any members out there who would care to share some comments, or some photographs & words on the day, 
please do so. 

 

 WAZZUP 

 
LROC KZN PROVISIONAL EVENTS DIARY    2011/2012 
 

When 
What, 
where 

More Info. CONTACT PERSON 
Grad
e 

16-18 
Feb  

THE UNLIMITED 

DUZI CANOE 

MARATHON 

The LROC will again be involved with the Duzi (22
nd

 
year) and we require members, friends, cousins and 
others to assist over the 3 days with traffic control at key 
spectator points. Able to spare some time and help out 
on the largest 3 day canoe marathon in the world, then 
give George a call. 

George Goswell 
0836581324 

1 

24 – 26 
Feb  

LROC KZN 

23
RD

 AGM 

The BIG EVENT of the Year. This year we are going to 
Killarney 4x4 Track in the Shongweni Valley for the 
LROC 23

rd
 AGM. It’s a camp over weekend with the 

AGM to be held on Saturday at 15h00 followed by a spit 
braai. More info below 

Kenneth Jones 
0845091427 

1 / 3 

17 – 18 
March 

LAKE ELAND 

ORIBI GORGE 

Weekend camp over at Lake Eland in the Oribi Gorge 
area. Take a look www.lakeeland.com. We will be 
camping at the lake. If interested give George a call as 
we need to make a booking but we need to have the 
numbers. 

George Goswell 
0836581324 

2/3 

6 – 9 
April 

TEMBE 

ELEPHANT PARK 

Camp over in the big 5 Game Park, in an area out of 
bounds to day visitors to the park. We require 20 people 
to make this trip viable and it’s on a 1

st
 come 1

st
 basis. 

More info below. Please be aware that there are only 5 
chalets and they get booked up quickly. Deadline to 
book and pay for the Tembe weekend is 1 March 
2012. Note : 4 of the chalets are already booked. 

George Goswell 
0836581324 

2 

27 April 
– 1 May 

HIDDEN VALLEY 
Middlerus area, on the banks of the Mooi River. Come 
for the weekend or make it a long long weekend and 
stay until 1 May. More info to follow. 

George Goswell 
0836581324 

3 

20 May 
CARS IN THE 

PARK 

Cars in the Park, Pietermaritzburg. Our annual event to 
show off the LROC and attract new members. For those 
who have not been to Cars in the Park, its an exhibit of 
motoring history by the various Cars Clubs. It’s a day to 

George Goswell 
0836581324 

1 

http://www.lakeeland.com/
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TEMBE ELEPHANT PARK - BOOKINGS.  6 – 9 April 2012 
 
Please note : two dates are given in the previous newsletter for the Tembe trip in 
2012. The correct date is 6 - 9 April, the Easter long weekend. 
  

For the record, as at Monday 12 December all the chalets are provisionally 
booked and only camping space is available. 
 
 
 
 

 Self Cater Chalet PACKAGE 3 Nights @ R 940.00 price per person sharing for duration indicated (chalets 
consist of 2 bedrooms with inter-leading door, 3 beds + 1 mattress)  

 
 Self Cater Camp PACKAGE 3 Nights @ R 715.00 price per person for duration indicated (campsite is amongst 

the chalets and within the Ponweni Camp fenced area and space is limited) 
 

 These are package prices only, and the full package price needs to be paid regardless, if guests opt to shorten 
their stay. 

 All school going children of school going age are ½ price.  This includes pre school. 

 All money is to be payable BEFORE arrival. 

 There is a minimum requirement of 20 people for the trip to take place. 
 
 
 
Please use your NAME and TEMBE as a reference on the deposit slip when making a payment into the following bank 
account. 
 
Land Rovers Owners Club of SA KZN 
Standard Bank 
Cheque Account    251 366 510 
Branch Code  045826 
 
 
 
Please forward a copy of the deposit slip and the following info to George Goswell at FAX 031-7004703 or email 
kznlroc@mweb.co.za 
 

1. Your Name. 
2. Cell phone number. 
3. Number of adults and kids paid for. 
4. Vehicle type. 
5. Vehicle registration number. 
6. Date you intend to arrive at TEMBE. 

 
Miscellaneous Events not organized by the LROC but worth supporting. 
 

socialize with other LROC members and enjoy the 
hundreds of cars on display 

16-17 
June 

BOSTON More info to follow 
Kenneth Jones 
0845091427 

3/4 
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TRAIL GRADING: All our Events / Trails are graded according to the 5 grades below.  

1. Complete novice soft dirt road trail, no low range required. Suitable for all Land Rovers including the Freelander. 

2. Limited low range required but suitable for the novice driver. Suitable for all Land Rovers including the Freelander. 
3. Low range and limited off road knowledge required. Suitable for all Land Rovers with certain trails not suitable for the 

Freelander. 
4. A low range technical trail suitable for the experienced. The inexperienced will be able to do the trail, as assistance will be 

available from the more experienced members. Suitable for all Land Rovers except the Freelander.  
5. Extremely technical, suitable for the experienced and/or modified vehicles only with the possibility of vehicle damage.  

 
 

 

 
 
 

Note For All Gates Events: 
 

1. Only paid up LROC members will be able to compete in the Gates Events from now on. 

2. Non LROC members welcome to attend as spectators. 

3. Only LAND ROVER vehicles will be allowed to take part. No other make of vehicle. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

12 Feb 
FUN 4X4 

OPEN 

CHALLENGE 

High Stakes 4x4 track at Cato Ridge is the venue. Both 
standard and modified vehicles catered for. 

Lee Baxendale 
0721337896 

3/5 

16-18 
February 
2012 

DUZI CANOE 

MARATHON 
Volunteers needed to man waypoints 

George Goswell 
0836581324 

1 
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23rd Annual General Meeting 
 

THE LAND ROVER OWNERS CLUB OF 
SOUTHERN AFRICA - KWAZULU NATAL 

 

 Date : 25 February 2012  

 Venue : Killarney 4x4 Track, Shongweni  
 

The AGM weekend will take the form of a camp over weekend with the AGM at 15h00 on Saturday 
25 February.  
 
FRIDAY 24 FEB  
 

 Camping is available from Friday afternoon. Venue has hot showers (ladies have a hot bath as 
well) and flushing toilets (4 star)  

 

 Friday evening will be a BYO social braai with a few offroad and club trip videos being shown on a 
big screen in the Boma.  

 

SATURDAY 25 FEB  
 

 Many options to spend your day. Relax beside or in the pool, drive the many different trails that 
Killarney has to offer or join a convoy drive to a Waterfall in the area. 

 

 10h30. Waterfall Trail. Meet in front of the Boma for a grade 2/3 drive to Kirk Waterfall. The track 
runs around a sugar cane field along the top of the cliff and then drops down and follows the main 
DN/JHB railway line where we drive through two old railway tunnels. The waterfall is viewed from 
the bottom. 

 

Á Saturday at 15h00 in the Boma will be the 23rd AGM. Please bring your own chairs.  
 

 Following the AGM will be a LROC sponsored spit braai.  
 

Á Big screen club videos will be shown in the Boma after the AGM.  
 

SUNDAY 26 FEB  
 

Á Relax by the pool or under a tree or join a group and drive a trail or two.  
 
 
 

URGENT : Please give Kenneth (0845091427) a call if you will be at the AGM/Spit 
Braai as we need numbers for catering. 
 

KILLARNEY  Rates. 

 Camping @ R 50.00 per person per night. Kids under 13 no charge. 

 Day Visitors @ R20.00 per person, Kids under 13 no charge. 

 Vehicles @ R 50.00 per vehicle. Allows one to drive the various trails. 
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Come for the day, come for the weekend, but be at the AGM. 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Are you an active member, a kind that would be missed, 
or are you just content to have, your name up on a list. 

 
Do you attend the functions, and mingle with the flock, 

or do you simply stay at home, to criticize and mock. 
 

Do you take an active part, to help the work along, 
or are you satisfied to want to only just belong. 

 
Do you voluntarily, a job or function seek, 

or leave the work to just a few, and talk about the "clique." 
 

Come to events and help with hand and heart, 
don't be just a member, but take an active part. 

 
It’s your Club and now is the time to contribute to the success of the LROC KZN. 

You are expected to BE AT THE AGM 
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TECH TALK  
Ranger Special Operations Vehicle 

From Wikipedia, the free encyclopedia      

U.S. Army Land Rover Defender Multi Role Combat Vehicle (MRCV)  
 
 

 

RSOV (Ranger Special 

Operations Vehicle) 

 
Manufacturer Land Rover 

Class 

Light utility 

vehicle 

Engine 

Four-Cylinder 

Turbocharged 

Diesel 

Transmission Automatic 

Length 
173.8 inches 

(4,415 mm) 

http://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/commons/f/f7/MRCV_at_the_National_War_College_April_19%2C_2001.JPEG
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Automotive_industry
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Land_Rover
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Car_classification
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Internal_combustion_engine
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Transmission_(mechanics)
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Width 
70.5 inches 

(1,791 mm) 

Height 

76-inch 

(1,930 mm) 

(Without Gun 

Mount) 

Curb weight 

7,734 lb 

(3,508 kg) 

The Ranger Special Operations Vehicle or RSOV is a light military vehicle of the U.S. Army's 75th Ranger Regiment, 
based on the Land Rover Defender. 

There are 12 RSOVs in the "Alpha Company" of each of the three Ranger battalions. The vehicles are fielded in three 
platoons, each platoon encompassing two sections of two RSOVs and two Kawasaki KLR250 motorcycles. 

History 

In 1992, the U.S. Army decided to replace the M151 MUTT jeep with the new and improved Ranger Special Operations 
Vehicle. 

 Design 

The RSOV's design is based on the Land Rover Defender Model 110. It is designed for a crew of three and up to 7 
passengers. 

 Weapons 

For a typical operation, both vehicles in an RSOV section would be equipped with M240-series machine guns at the 
forward TC station with one vehicle carrying a .50 caliber machine gun and the other sporting a Mk 19 grenade launcher 
at the top gunner position. In the words of one RSOV TC, "It certainly is a lot of firepower rolling up on the enemy." 

 
 Variants 
 

In addition to the RSOVs with their crew-served weapons, each Ranger battalion has two medical variants of the 
Defender known as medical special operations vehicles (MEDSOVs). Instead of the weapon mounts found on standard 
RSOVs, the MEDSOV variant has fold-down racks capable of carrying six litter patients. Along with its transported 
casualties, a typical MEDSOV crew would include a driver, a TC and two or three medics to treat the wounded. 

A third variant of the RSOV is used by the Ranger battalion mortar platoon. Known as MORTSOVs, the platoon's two 
Defenders -- they also have three HMMWVs -- replace the top-gun configuration with storage boxes and guy wires that 
allow the vehicle to carry thirty 120 mm (4.7 in) mortar rounds along with the extra equipment required by the platoon. In 
addition to its on-board carrying capacity, the MORTSOVs can be used to tow the platoon's 120 mm (4.7 in) mortars. 

 

 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Curb_weight
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/U.S._Army
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/75th_Ranger_Regiment_(United_States)
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Land_Rover_Defender
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Army_Rangers
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battalions
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Platoons
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kawasaki_KLR250
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Motorcycles
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/U.S._Army
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/M151_MUTT
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Land_Rover_(Series/Defender)
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/M240
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Machine_guns
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/.50_caliber
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mk_19_grenade_launcher
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mortar_(weapon)
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/High_Mobility_Multipurpose_Wheeled_Vehicle
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Guy_wire
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2ÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÉÔȭÓ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÌÕÂ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ÇÅÔ ÏÕÔ ÏÆ ÉÔ ×ÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏȢ 9ÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅÄ 
THE BEST 4 x 4 x FAR ÁÎÄ ÎÏ× ÉÔȭÓ ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ ÕÓÅ ÉÔȢ 3ÅÅ ÙÏÕ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ ÃÌÕÂ event. 
 

New Members who have joined or re-joined LROC over the past few months 

     Member No Surname Member Name Salutation Email Address 

477 Warburg Erik Erik Erikw51@telkomsa.net 

     

     

     

     

      
 
 
 

 
 

 WELCOME TO THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBERS. 
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HANG OVER RECOVERY 
 

   
 

 

New 2012 Seat Belt law  

This becomes effective January 01, 2012    . 

The National Highway Safety Council has done extensive  

testing on a newly designed seat belt...   

Results show that  accidents can be reduced by as much as 95%   

when the belt is properly installed.  

Correct Installation is illustrated below.......     

Please pass on to family and friends. 

THIS MAY HELP SAVE A LIFE!   
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Mozambique travel advisory 
 

 
 

Not many people know that the manufacturer 
of Land Rovers attempted to market a computer. 

Why did they stop, you ask? 

Well! They apparently could not find a way to get it to leak oil! 

Did you hear the one about the guy that peeked into a Land Rover and asked the owner 
"How can you tell one switch from another at night, as they all look the same ?" 
He replied,  “ It does not matter which one you use, nothing happens!" 

 
What does the Titanic and a Land Rover have in common? It has the same turning circle and is just as waterproof. 
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You know you are a Defender owner ……. 
 
When calling the rover parts place, all you have to say is "It's me again" 
 
When you get fruit baskets,  every birthday from your local repair shop. 
 
When you are the only one in line to pick up the kids at school with a shovel and axe bolted to your vehicle. 

 

 

 

A  LAWYERS CHRISTMAS GREETING 
  

I wanted to send some sort of holiday greeting to my friends and colleagues, but it is difficult 
in today's world to know exactly what to say without offending someone. So I met with my 
lawyer yesterday, and on advice I wish to say the following : 
 
Please accept with no obligation, implied or implicit, my best wishes for an environmentally 
conscious, socially responsible, low stress , non addictive, gender neutral celebration of the 
winter solstice holiday practiced with the most enjoyable traditions of religious persuasion or 
secular practices of your choice with respect for the religious / secular persuasions and / or 
traditions of others, or their choice not to practice religious or secular traditions at all . 
 
I also wish you a fiscally successful, personally fulfilling and medically uncomplicated 
recognition of the onset of the generally accepted calendar year 2012, but not without due 
respect for the calendar of choice of other cultures whose contributions to society have 
helped make our country great (not to imply that Australia is necessarily greater than any 
other country ) and without regard to the race, creed, colour, age, physical ability, religious 
faith or sexual preference of the wishee . 
 
By accepting this greeting, you are accepting these terms : 
 
This greeting is subject to clarification or withdrawal. It is freely transferable with no alteration 
to the original greeting. It implies no promise by the wisher to actually implement any of the 
wishes for her / him or others and is void where prohibited by law, and is revocable at the 
sole discretion of the wisher. The wish is warranted to perform as expected within the usual 
application of good tidings for a period of one year or until the issuance of a new wish at the 
sole discretion of the wisher. 
 
 
Best Regards ( without prejudice ) 
 
 
Name withheld ( Privacy Act )." 
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Classifieds  If you wish to place an advert, please forward the info to 

Web@landroverclub.za.org/Newsletter@landroverclub.za.org 
 

Please note that ads will run in two successive newsletters where after they will be 
removed. For ease of reference those highlighted in red have already appeared and will 
not appear in the next newsletter unless you specifically send me an email asking me to 
keep the advertisement. 
 
 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 

                 
 


